Dear Representative,
As a [council chair/NLC Rep/Member/Volunter/Staff] of Trout Unlimited, I am writing today to convey our opposition to HR 2018, The Clean Water Cooperative Federalism Act of 2011:
· As it stands, HR 2018 would handcuff EPA from implementing reasonable water quality standards on states that fail to meet the criteria of the Clean Water Act by allowing states to veto EPA’s standards. 
· This sweeping change in EPA's authority has been legislation for only three weeks, and has had zero legislative hearings.  With the quality of our nation's water at stake, the committee should take the time to carefully deliberate the impacts of this complex legislation. 
· Polluted water does not recognize state boundaries, and lower water quality standards in an upstream state could severely impact downstream trout and salmon populations.  This will lead to an increase in both state-to-state lawsuits for connected states as well as lawsuits opposing the veto requirements, adding new and significant legal burdens to states. 
· A recognition of the interstate nature of water pollution was a driving reason behind the Clean Water Act.  
· HR 2018 would also remove EPA’s ability to use section 404(c) of the Clean Water Act to oppose specific dredge and fill projects that threaten fish and wildlife habitat and drinking water.  This ability has only been used 13 times in the entire lifetime of the CWA, 8 of which were under Republican administrations. 
· The Clean Water Act is immensely important to Trout Unlimited's mission to conserve, protect and restore North America’s trout and salmon fisheries and their watersheds.  Without it, efforts ranging from cleaning up abandoned mine pollution in Colorado to protecting salmon fisheries in Alaska are at risk.
Over the 38 years of the Clean Water Act, states have made strides in protecting water quality.  Trout Unlimited welcomes a discussion of a greater role for states in determining water quality standards.  However, we urge the committee to avoid a hasty mark-up of HR 2018, and instead take the time to have an in-depth discussion about the impacts such a radical shift in clean water implementation would entail.
